
 

Attn: Cuyahoga County Prosecutor's Office and Lyndhurst Prosecutor’s Office 

We are Janelle Babington and Penny Eims, animal welfare petitioners with 

AnimalVictory.org. We have created a petition asking for Phil Savelli to receive the 

maximum sentence for the animal cruelty charge stemming from his June 2 killing of a 10-

month-old Yorkshire terrier puppy named Coco. 

It is our understanding that Savelli dunked Coco in a sink full of water and then placed her 

into a freezer – not once, but twice. The puppy suffered greatly before freezing to death. This 

is a despicable act of cruelty which we, and our supporters, hope to see treated with the 

seriousness that it deserves. 

We hope to see Goddard’s Law, making this animal cruelty charge a felony, applied to this 

case; it is imperative that Phil Savelli face the maximum penalty for his actions. A plea deal 

would only serve to diminish the severity of his crime. Additionally, the supporters of this 

petition want the court to prohibit Savelli from owning, or living with, animals in the future. 

We also demand a full mental evaluation and treatment if applicable.  

We thank you for your hard work on this case and hope to hear back from your office with an 

update. We will touch base again soon if we do not hear back from you. 

Sincerely, 

Janelle Babington and Penny Eims 

 
 
ANIMAL VICTORY 
1319 Military Cutoff Road 
Suite CC #101 
Wilmington, NC 28405 
800-634-3439 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 


